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Newsletter of the BLACKHAWK CHAPTER-ACBS 

The Warner Collection Mecum Auction 
- A Weekend To Remember - 

By Matt Byrne 
The Warner collection of boats, parts, engines and one fire truck were 
auctioned off by Mecum Auctions on October 16 in Winsted, MN.  I 
made the trip purely as a spectator with no intention of buying another 
boat.   
 
The evening before the auction Nelson Boat works, Sierra Boat Co, An-
tique Boat Center and Woody Boater sponsored “WoodyStock - A 
Peaceful Gathering of Classic Boat Lovers”.  WoodyStock was held at 
Bryan John Grill Works where appetizers and drinks were served.  It was 
a full house that evening, bringing together wooden boat enthusiast form 
all over the country.   
 
The auction began Saturday morning, starting with the motors and parts.  
Many motors went for as little as $100.  Around noon they transitioned 
to the boats.  The most expensive boat sold that day was “Gerry Lo”, a 
totally custom designed and built triple cockpit runabout by the Joseph 
Dingle Boat Works of St. Paul, Minnesota.  The Dingle sold for 
$285,000 
 
I ran into several Blackhawk members including, Larry Larkin, Jim Staib, W.J. Goes,  Bill Gill, Hans and Violet Hnatkowycz, Gary 
Rechcygl, Randy Strblow  and Bill Gage.  One of our newest members, Bill Gill, is now the proud owner of a Chris Craft Sea Skiff that 
he purchased at the auction. 

Fall Dinner and Elections 
This year’s fall dinner and elections were held on Saturday, October 23rd, at the Fox River Valley Boat Co. Ringwood Showroom. 
Tom & Marge Wagner were gracious hosts, offering the use of their Ringwood Showroom as the setting.  This facility is unique in the 
Midwest , in that it offers the ability to see a collection of over 50 boats for sale under one roof.  Tom & Marge have also given the 
building a look and feel of a 1950’s era marina.  What a fantastic setting for our dinner!  Mark Svoboda did great job organizing and 
MCing the event.  Mark gave a presentation reviewing the year’s activities and talked about what we have to look forward to in the 
year ahead.  One of the priorities of the evening was to elect a board of directors for the chapter.  The results of the elections are as 
follows: 

President Mark Svoboda 
Vice President Matt Byrne 
Secretary Larry Lange 
Treasurer Michael Stolz 
Directors   
(Past President) George Plamondon 
(2011 term) Roger O'Neill 
  Tom Nickols 
(2012 term) Ted Cartner 
  Al Bosworth 

(Directors at Large) Steve Fleming 
   John Barrett 
Boat Show Chairmen Al Bosworth 
   Larry Lange 
Safety Officer  Gary Braker 
Youth Development Dave Vogeler 
   Tom Wagner 
Membership Chairman Kathy Lange 
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BLACKHAWK CHAPTER 
Officers and Directors 

 

 

President Mark Svoboda 
630-208-1775 
msvoboda@ameritech.net 

Vice President Matt Byrne 
630-236-7214 
mattbyrne@mrbtech.com 

Secretary Larry Lange 
262-249-0576 
lange@genvaonline.com 

Treasurer Michael Stolz 
630-530-2038 
mstolz@att.net 

Directors   

(Past President) George Plamondon 
312-787-7455 
georgeplamondon@hotmail.com 

(2011 term) Roger O'Neill 
262-248-8805 
Tom Nickols 
630-513-1703 
tnick52@aol.com 

(2012 term) Ted Cartner 
847-395-8902 
chrysalis40@att.net  
Al Bosworth 
630-832-4481 
abosworth@hirenelson.com 

(Director at Large) Steve Fleming 
847-577-5420 
dndeburring@sbcglobal.net 
John Barrett 
630-584-3107 
johneeb@ameritech.net 

Boat Show Chairmen Al Bosworth 
630-832-4481 
abosworth@hirenelson.com 
Larry Lange 
262-249-0576 
lange@genvaonline.com 

Safety Officer Gary Braker 
847-587-7781 
dr.norot@comcast.net 

Youth Development Dave Vogeler 
riverrats@ameritech.net 
Tom Wagner 
woodboat@mydb3.com 

Membership Chairman Kathy Lange 
262 249-057 
lange@genevaonline.com 

Web Master Matt Byrne 
630-236-7214 
mattbyrne@mrbtech.com 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
Fellow Blackhawk Members: 
 
I am pleased to be able to serve the Blackhawk Chapter as 
president for 2011.  We have a great team of officers and 
directors in place for the coming year and we are already 
making plans for the upcoming season.   
 
On behalf of the Blackhawk Chapter I would like to thank our 
Past President, George Plamondon.  George has had incredi-
ble success during his tenure as President.  George’s vision 
and leadership have helped to develop a solid base of shows 
and events giving us many opportunities to participate.  Un-
der George’s watch, our shows have grown in popularity and 
our financial reserves have mirrored this expansion.  In 2010 
alone the Blackhawk Chapter has donated more than $6000 
to charitable organizations like the ACBS Scholarship Fund, 
the Geneva Lakes Water Safety Patrol and the Geneva Lakes 
Conservancy.  This past September the Geneva Lakes Boat 
Show was a huge success, setting records for participation 
and attendance in every category.  George’s passion for our 
hobby is enormous.  He has committed his time and energy 
to bring the 36th ACBS Annual Meeting and 10th Annual In-
ternational Boat Show to our Geneva Lakes venue for 2011. 
   
On Saturday October 23rd we held our fall dinner at the Fox 
River Valley Boat Co. showroom in Ringwood, IL.  The din-
ner, hosted by Tom and Marge Wagner, was a great event 
with over 75 members and guests in attendance.  The show-
room, complete with its 1950’s era marina theme, was the 
perfect backdrop for the Blackhawk Chapter fall dinner.   
 
We have already started to plan for next year’s events.  
Starting in January we have been asked to participate again 
at the 81st Annual Chicago Boat, RV & Outdoors Show Janu-
ary 12 to 16, 2011 at McCormick Place.  If you are interested 
in showing your boat or volunteering at the event please 
contact the show committee for the full details.  We will also 
hold the Chicago River Cruise again this summer as well as 
the 27th Annual Fox Lake Show at Famous Freddie’s Road-
house.  Watch for these event details early in 2011.  Of 
course, the big event for the year will be the ACBS Annual 
Meeting and Boat Show with pre events starting September 
18th and the boat show running September 23rd to the 
25th.  Using the theme “Grand & Glorious” this show prom-
ises to be a memorable event.  
 
In closing, I would like to thank every member for your par-
ticipation and support of the Blackhawk Chapter.  I am com-
mitted to making 2011 a memorable year and continuing to 
expand on the tradition and success of the past.    
Best regards, 

   
 
 

Mark Svoboda                  
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Blackhawk Donates to Scholarship Endowment 
By George Plamondon 

 
During the 2010 Annual International Meeting in Bay Harbor, Michigan your chapter was able to make a very special gift to The 
Antique and Classic Boat Society, Scholarship Endowment Fund.  
 
Last winter, I got a call from a widow who husband had passed away twenty years ago. His boat was sitting in her garage. She was 
referred to me by the manager of the marina where my boat is stored ( he likes to save old boats). I looked at the boat and told her, 
the chapter could take the boat away, we could sell it, do all the work and the proceeds would go to our scholarship endowment fund. 
She would get a dollar for dollar tax deduction. Your board approved this, and the gears were in motion.  
 
I got the tires pumped and hauled it from Chicago to Ted Cartner's shop, where he got the the engine running. (He did tell me I made 
it just in time since a trailer wheel was about to fall off.) Jim Wilkin agreed to store the boat in his garage. He thought an improve-
ment should be made so Jim had the trailer painted. Ted had the boat for sale on E-bay. No luck! 
 
At The Glacier Lakes Madison Boat Show, a man was in the parking lot looking at a boat for sale for his fifteen year old son to re-
store. The boat was too much money. I told him to take a run over to Lake Geneva to look at the 1963 Thompson with a 90 hp John-
son engine in Jim's garage. He bought the boat ( a young man now joins the ranks of boat restoration). The ACBS got the money for 
scholarship.  And the donor got her tax deduction... plus the boat out of her garage. Thanks to Ted and Jim for their time and dollars 
for making this happen. 
 
In all, with money from the chapter coffers, anonymous donors, and the boat,The Blackhawk contributed over $4000 to the scholar-
ship fund. Incidentally, go to the ACBS web site and click on this year's ACBS Award Winners to see how young artisans are help-
ing restore boats.  

TACO BELL JUMPS ON BOARD WITH ACBS 
By Wil Vidal 

 
Rich Lepping, franchise owner of 28 Taco Bells in southeast Wisconsin signed 
an ACBS Platinum Sponsorship for The Geneva Lakes ACBS International 
meeting and boat show to be held September 14-17, 2011. Also signing the 
document is John Bergstrom, incoming ACBS President for ACBS. This was 
John Bergstrom’s first order of business as the new ACBS President. Other An-
nual meeting organizers present were George Plamondon, Blackhawk President 
and Larry Larkin, Blackhawk Chapter ACBS international event key organizer. 
As a fund raiser and to cover expenses, ACBS offers sponsorships to businesses 
that want to be part of an international annual meeting and boat show. The Plati-
num level is the highest at $10,000.00. The Geneva ACBS pre-event agenda 
will be a beneficiary of a portion of these funds.  Most sponsors have been clas-
sic boat related. Taco Bell is a first to get involved with ACBS as a food vendor. 
Rich and Beth Lepping live in Madison Wisconsin. They own a 1946 30ft 
Wilbur Ketcham Picnic Launch “Claribel” and a 1958 Chris Craft 17ft Deluxe 
Runabout, “Rebound”. Rich and Beth have made numerous contributions at the 
chapter level in recent years. Thank you Rich and Beth for your involvement. 

Front LR John Bergstrom, ACBS President, Rich Lepping, 
Taco Bell Franchise owner  
Back LR George Plamondon, Beth Lepping, and Larry Larkin 
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Chicago Boat, RV & Outdoors Show 
 

Antique and Classic Boat Pavilion 
 

Questions & Answers  
 

1) How will I know when and where to bring my boat?  
Exhibitors will be provided with a move-in date and time approximately three weeks prior to the show. A windshield 
card and directions on how to get to the North Hall (B-1) at McCormick Place will be e-mailed to the appropriate 
individuals. We can mail hard copies if necessary. 

 
2) Once I get to McCormick Place, who will handle my boat? Will I be able to bring it in myself? 

Upon arriving at McCormick Place, vehicles will be guided to the appropriate overhead door and onto the exhibitor 
floor. Vehicles are allowed to drive onto the floor and boats will be brought as close as possible to the exhibit space 
so that they can be moved and put into place by hand by their owner(s).  

  
3) In the event of inclement weather, will cleaning services be provided or will I need to clean the boat myself? Will cleaning 
facilities be available? 

Any ice/snow/slush must be cleared off of the boats by the exhibitor prior to entering the exhibit hall. Utility sinks 
are provided in the exhibit hall if exhibitors need to clean off their boats. A power washer will be available in the 
marshalling yard if necessary, but this is not recommended for the antique boats. 

 
4) Will I be able to store the boat cover, cleaning supplies, and other related materials on-site? 

There are empty trailers provided by the decorator on-site where boat covers, cleaning supplies and other related ma-
terials can be stored. However, these trailers are not locked or guarded at anytime during the show. We are currently 
looking into other options and will advise you accordingly 

 
5) How will the move-out be handled? 

Exhibitors are provided with their move-out instructions before the show breaks on Sunday at 5 PM. Cars will line up 
and be brought up to the exhibit hall after the aisle carpet is rolled up.   

 
6) Will credentials be provided? Will I be able to get into the hall before it opens to the public? 

Exhibitor credential order forms will be provided. To allow adequate time to mail them out to you, the deadline for 
submission is December 1st. Any additional names can be provided after that date but the badges will need to be 
picked up on show site. Exhibitors have access to the show floor 2 hours prior to opening each day. 

7) Will the area be secured? 
Yes. 24 hour security will be provided in the exhibit hall throughout the run of the show. We will post a guard exclu-
sively in the antique boat display during all hours in which the show is not open. It is the responsibility of the club 
members to protect the display and its belongings during show hours. 

 
8) Are there any display rules we need to be aware of? 

The blatant sale of any used boats is prohibited. In other words, no “For Sale signs will be allowed on the boats. If 
there are any restoration and related services you would like to promote, we encourage you to do so in the Blackhawk 
Chapter booth which will be located within, or directly adjacent to, the boat  display. 

 
9) What signage will be provided at the show and within the display? 

An overhead banner will be hung from the ceiling directly over the display. In addition, the feature will be high-
lighted on all feature/special events signs throughout the hall and the Blackhawk Chapter logo will be included on all 
“Thank you Sponsors” signs. We will provide 24” x 36” show placards and an easel/sign holder for each boat being 
displayed. It is the chapter’s responsibility to collect the appropriate information and produce the product description 
that will be affixed to the signs. A template and format will be sent at a later date. 

 
10) How will the display be promoted? 

The display will be promoted through pre-show press releases, media alerts, on the show website, in the show direc-
tory and through on-site signage.  
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 Geneva Lakes Boat Show Gives Back 
The Blackhawk Chapter presented both the Geneva Lake Conservancy and the Geneva Lake Water Safety Patrol with a check for 
$1000 from the proceeds of this year’s 2010 Geneva Lakes Boat Show.  We recognize that both of these organizations are impor-
tant resources in the Geneva Lakes community, so the Blackhawk Chapter is pleased to support their ongoing operations.   The 
show was a tremendous success with over 100 boats on display at the Abbey Resort and Abbey Marina.  We are looking forward 
to hosting The Antique and Classic Boat Society Inc., International Show will be held next year at the Abbey Resort and the Ab-
bey Marina in September 2011. 
  
  
 

From Left to Right:Larry Lange, Geneva Lakes Boat Show Co-Chairman; Robert Klockars with the  Geneva Lake Conservancy, Al Bosworth, Geneva Lakes Boat 
Show Co-Chairman; Ted Pankau and Shaun Slattery with the Geneva Lake Water Safety Patrol; Mark Svoboda, Geneva Lakes Boat Show Co-Chairman. 

Blackhawk Name Badges 
Blackhawk Chapter name badges are once again available!  
These tasteful badges are a great way to let other members 
know who you are at our outings, and to show your affilia-
tion at non-Blackhawk events.  Simply send your name as 
you would like it to appear on the badge, along with a 
check for $10.00 made out to the Blackhawk Chapter to: 
 
Matt Byrne 
2257 Red Maple Ln 
Aurora, IL 60502 
or contact 
mattbyrne@mrbtech.com 
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Pictures from the Fall Dinner 
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When Only the Best Will Do 
Antique & Classic Boat Restoration-Complete or Partial 

Trailer – Upholstery & Covers 
Also specializing in Furniture, Architectural 

Woodwork & Cabinetry  

Celebrating 27 years 

Thor of Oslo 
1958 30’ Norwegian Cruiser 

Built by Lange Custom Woodworking, Inc 
Beginning with an empty hull, no cabin top, 
hardware, mechanics, etc. starting only with 
a photograph to reproduce our customer’s, 
grandfather’s boat. 

262.249.0576 p 262.249.0449 f 
6035 East Highway 50 
Lake Geneva, WI 53147 
6035 E. Hwy 50, Lake Geneva (3 miles East of Rte 12) 
www.LangeCustomWoodworking.com 

82 First-Place Winners to Date 
2010 G.L.B.S. Restorations by Lange 
Best Contemporary Salon Cruiser  2001 40' Grand Craft "QUANANICHE"  
Skippers Choice  1956 26' C.C. Continental  "DOUBLE TROUBLE" 
2nd. Best Classic Utility 21' & over 1951 23' C.C. Holiday  " WOODEN IT BE NICE"  
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      Vintage Engine Repair 
and PARTS 

Chris Craft   Century  Graymarine  CHRYSLER 
 

Engine rebuilding, Carbs, Kits, Fuel & Water Pumps,  Distributors, 
Starters, Generators, 6 to 12 volt conversions, etc 

 
Ted Cartner                                     PO Box 683 

847-395-8902                                 Antioch IL 60002 
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Classified Corner FOR SALE

 Blackhawk Smoke Signal Advertising Policy 
Individual Blackhawk Chapter members may run a single complimentary non-commercial advertisement in any issue of the Smoke Signal. Individual advertisements will not be 

rerun unless the editor is notified prior to publication of the following issue. The editor reserves the right to edit if necessary to fit available space. 
 Commercial Advertisements 

Commercial advertisements will be run in each issue published during the course of the year unless prior arrangements are made.  Six issues per year are published. The following 
rates apply for commercial advertising, on a per year basis. Contact your editor for more information: 

 
Provide all advertisements to: Matt ByrnePhone:630-802-2698 E-mail MattByrne@mrbtech.com 

FOR SALE:  1962 Sea Skiff Ranger, 283 Chevrolet V8 Convertible Top, Like new Cushions, Newly refinished transom, All new floor-
ing (white waffle) asking $9800.   New aluminum trailer optional +$3200 - Don Taylor 630-632-9797 

FOR SALE: 1957 20' Chris-Craft Holiday, in good-shape, new cover, newer trailer, and has 175 hp.  I'm asking 12,000 OBO.  Cell# 
847-648-0138 

FOR SALE: 1964 Lyman  25ft. Sleeper model Cuddy cabin w/marine head 327 cu. in. Gray Marine Fire ball engine   All canvas includ-
ing bimini, side curtains and mooring cover  Includes: 6,000 lb. all galvanized Karavan trailer. $16,000  CALL Ken 414-764-5949 or 
Email for more pictures kbourgeois1@wi.rr.com  ( stored indoors and can be seen anytime with appointment)  
FOR SALE: Chris Craft Engines  K 100HP, KL 105HP, KLO 105HP, M 130HP, ML 145HP, MCL 175HP, also a dual carb 135HP 
Chrysler Crown.  Ted 847-395-8902 

FOR SALE: 1958 Chris Craft Deluxe Sportsman, 17 feet, KFL 131 H.P., in great shape, very tight and runs well, restored 4 yrs 
ago.  Like new single axel custom trailer. $19,000.  Ed 815-751-1005 or e2eggers@gmail.com. 

FOR SALE: 1955 20' Chris Craft Continental KLC-125 H.P. Bottom and varnish in god shape, newer upholstery, custom cover, con-
vertible top, runs and floats great, single axel trailer $25,000 Ron 708-442-9753 IL 

  Business card sized  Quarter page Full Page 

Members $40 $80 $300 

Non-Members $60 $100 $320 

Half Page 

150 

170 



 BLACKHAWK CHAPTER-ACBS 

The Smoke Signal 
2201 E Lakeshore Dr.. 
Twin Lakes, WI 53181 

 
 

Calendar of Events 
 

 
January 12-16 - 81st Annual Chicago Boat, RV & Outdoors Show at McCormick Place 
 
May 7 - Spring Workshop 
 
June 19 - Chicago River Cruise  
 
July 23 -  27th Annual Fox Lake Show at Famous Freddie’s Roadhouse   
 
September 18-25 - ACBS Annual Meeting and Boat Show, Geneva Lake 


